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CHAPTER 215.
[S. B. 258.]

EXCHANGE OF LANDS TO PRESERVE TIMBER ALONG
PACIFIC HIGHWAY.

AN ACT authorizing the exchange of certain state lands for other
lands of equal value.

Be it enacted by the Legislature of the State of
Washington:

SECTION 1. For the purpose of securing and
preserving the stand of timber bordering the Pacific
Highway in township 10 north, range 2 west for
state park purposes, the commissioner of public
lands with the advice and approval of the board of
state land commissioners, is hereby authorized to
exchange any state lands of equal value for such
quantity of timber lands in township 10 north, range
2 west, as may be selected by the state parks com-
mittee for state park purposes, and with the advice
and approval of the attorney general, is hereby au-
thorized to execute such agreements, writings, or
relinquishments and deeds -as are necessary or
proper for the purpose of carrying said exchange
into effect, and when said exchange shall have been
effected, the land so acquired in exchange shall be
under the supervision and control of the state parks
committee as a state park.
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